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Year of Study 3 

What has been 
worked on in the 
past month? 

This month the main focus has been the election of course reps within 
our school. With only half the positions filled after the elections, this was 
a challenge that looks to be getting resolved. Hopefully, this will help 
open communication channels across the school. The communication 
lead and I have resolved the mess which has existed with the reps now 
so this can start to move forward. This was challenging as the 
communication between us didn’t exist creating a problem of too many 
cooks. 
 
Other activity this month was my attendance to a college meeting where 
we spoke about EDI and I suggested the possibility of having EDI reps 
within our schools. This is something our head of school and education 
leaders were keen on and are looking into moving forwards. 

Successes from 
the past month 
and any Reps 
Wins 

The reps who have been voted in have been pro-active and started 
talking to their respective cohorts. I have been encouraged by their use 
of the system and feedback to the staff which has been received 
excellently and acted upon from my perspective. As this relates to the 
reps is built more I will have a clearer view. 
 
We also saw a lot of our feedback from last month acted upon with a lot 
of skill workshops introduced and society run helping events to help first 
years. Unfortunately, the engagement from first years has been poor 
and my and staff continual attempts to encourage them have been 
ignored but from our standpoint, it is positive the staff have implemented 
these sessions and heard the students feedback. 

Plans for next 
month 

We have our first staff/ school meeting which will serve as an 
introduction to most of the reps. We are encouraging the feedback given 
to be both positive and negative as last year the meetings were led to 
be a bit of a complaining session at times. I hope I can set a good 
example and we can all push forward to set the foundations for a strong 
year. 
I am also planning to help introduce the respective students to their year 
leaders in a more formal manner to help them build up a relationship. 
This will help them create feedback loops rather than just all the 
feedback being funnelled back to me. 

 


